
Autumn Term Year Two 

Year Two continued to be super busy during the second half of the Autumn Term. Let’s take 

a look at a few of the exciting things that we have been learning. 

We have been learning all about the history behind Bonfire Night. First we used historical 

sources to find out more about what happened. Examining the paintings and documents 

was very interesting and we are pleased men don’t wear the same clothes now. As part of 

this we read the letter that was sent to Lord Mounteagle to warn him about the Gunpowder 

Plot and we thought the handwriting and wording was very fancy. After this we decided to 

write our own letters on brown paper using ink pens. The very fun part was being able to 

crumple up our letters at the end to make them look very old. 

 

 



 

 

Have you ever tried to do lessons including a fun PE session on a Christmas jumper day? We have 

but were very sensible and most of us took them off as we had t-shirts or vests underneath!  It was a 

special lesson performing with Christmas music but we still improved so many gymnastic skills. Here 

we are stretching before we went into our rolls and jumps. 



  

 



 

 

 

This term there have been many children receiving awards for many special qualities such as hard 

work in a certain subject or specific skill, sharing, teamwork and many awards have been for 

qualities seen over many lessons sometimes even the full term. Here are some of our Year Two stars 

this term. 



 

 



 

Throughout December we have been learning all about Advent. In class and at home we have been 

preparing for Christmas by decorating our classroom and homes, making wonderful cards and 

calendars to take home for our families and also making cards for our hardworking governors. We 

have also been learning about how Mary and Joseph prepared for the birth of Jesus. The most 

special times have been our whole class worships and own prayers which we do daily. We said 

special prayers for all our special family members on our Christmas Stars. Many of our prayers are 

through songs and actions. Our favourite one is ‘Our Shepherd’.  I’m sure we could sing them at 

home with our families as we know all the words. We are not adding any photographs of our 

Christmas cards or calendars as these are to be a surprise. Each ribbon on the Christmas card had a 

meaning attached such as love, friendship, caring, grateful etc  

Year Two love music and singing and this term we have been learning special Christmas carols that 

we recorded for the website. We sang so beautifully not only on the day but in every music session. 

Christmas carols really make Christmas a special time in school. 

Finally, Year Two certainly know how to party! What a fun and special day we all had in our 

beautiful, fancy party clothes. Even though we stayed in our classroom we still had room to dance, 

play games, eat party food and then we had a special visit from Santa Claus.  

 

 

 



 

 


